



19th meeting of the Faculty Student Council of Law

Date	7 of March 2024 11:15 – 13:00	Location	Nieuwe Achtergracht 166, REC A, Room A2. 4
Present	Zofia Rytel	Absent	Len Holstein, Friso Tjittens,
Guest	Johannes Hüttner, Mitra Bamdad,	Secretary	Mirthe den Held
Online	Livni Beck, Mihnea Loi		

Agenda

Notes by the chair are written in cursive and are part of the agenda and the minutes, after publication.

1. Opening of the meeting

11.11

2. Setting the agenda

3. Minutes of last meeting

4. Announcements

Zofia: There are two ASVA emails about events that you can attend.

5. O&F Committee Update (Johannes)

Johannes: The career event is the busiest file now. Mihnea, Friso and Livni attended the meeting. It will be on the 7th of April at 13:00. This week, there was no engagement table, the table was not reserved so we should plan this better ahead. The first mental health reel was sent to mood lift, they will give us their input. Hopefully, I'll be able to share it with you during the next PV. We are implementing the findings from the evaluation weekend and are also making an oversight for the next council. We also have an election file right now.

→ Johannes will share the reel.

6. Budget decision from O&F (Johannes/Mihnea)

Mihnea: Our total budget is 12K. Right now, we have 8.5K left. The cost of the evaluation weekend was around 2500 euros. We also spend 300 euros on the Valentine's Day CoBo and 300 euros on our own CoBo. We must account for the transition weekend and the career event. The photographer of the career event will cost around 300 euro. However, if we don't get subsidized, we will need another 200 euro for potential catering. Making the total costs of the career event 500 euro.

Livni: For the transition weekend, we allocated 200 euro per person, amounting to 5200. And there should be money left for a social bonding event.

Mihnea: So, we would have 3k left.

Johannes: We can put more money into the career event, and we can look at the budget and see what we used and what not. We could get hoodies, which would fall into the costs for elections.

Mihnea: Would people agree on spending money on hoodies for the elections?



Zofia: We do have consensus on this, maybe we can vote on this later when it has been worked out further.

7. CSR delegate update (Roza)

Walk us through the agenda, democracy file

8. O&O committee update (Fabian)

9. PR committee update

Please add updates on: Robin's task list/distribution, hoodies (are we doing them?), study tips series, election turnout ideas

Livni: We have ideas to improve the elections turnout, we have sent the communication department a piece of the newsletter and the same goes for PPLE. In the communication, we are asking people to become candidates for the student council, whether through an existing or a new party. We don't have study tips yet. Robin will be back soon.

Hollando: Me and Len will probably go to some lecturers to promote the Council; he already made a presentation. I asked Roza to make a design for the hoodies and the cups. I need to wait on the approval of the council.

→ Hollando will present a plan for the cups and hoodies In the next PV and we will vote on this.

10. Student engagement table

Scheduling next one + P Building?

Johannes: I think that it's good to do it in the P building once. Robin told me that they would like to have the table reserved a couple days beforehand. So maybe we can decide on the dates for the next few weeks.

Zofia: There are already big tables in the P-building, so there is no need to book a table. On the ground floor by the big table would be an option. Let's pick a date.

→ Next week: Mihnea, Johannes and Zofia have time on Thursday. It will be on 12-2 and Mihnea joins after 2.

During the week of the 18-21st of March

- Hollando: I'm available on the 18th and 20th.

- Mitra: 18th

→ We will do the 18th and ask in the group chat who else is available in that week.

11. Partnership opportunity

[04.03.2025 email], please read the email and bring opinions

Zofia: We got an email from Stefana on behalf of the CSR.

Mihnea: I don't really understand what exactly they expect from us. I understand that they want us to promote the event.

Zofia: Maybe they want to do it in our faculty? I would like to hear your opinions on it generally so that we can get back to them and ask what they expect from us.

Mihnea: If we have to give them money, I will say no.

Hollando: I don't really see how it benefits us.

Livni: We can promote it, but I don't see any more reason to engage with it further.

- All in favor to reach out to them.

→ Zofia will reach out to them.



12. OV action points

Summary and delegating oversight

Mihnea: I thought that it was fine, we didn't learn much new information. I'm not sure about the new head of research, but it's an interim position.

Zofia: I messaged Radboud and Claudia Santana about putting accessibility information on the website, Radboud said that he will take it from there.

Mihnea: Can we see the argumentation for the PPLE reaccreditation?

Zofia: He didn't want to share the preliminary report. I would really want to receive the final report.

→ Len: Will find out the timeline of the PPLE reaccreditation.

Zofia: About the personalized letter from the dean to increase the election turnout, it's up to Roza and the CSR to execute this plan.

13. Chair meeting

There will be another one 21.03.2025, do we have questions/points to discuss?

Livni: I have a question that might be relevant during the Chairs meeting. Last year and this year we had a raise in our monthly allowance, will this continue during the coming years?

Zofia: Is this question appropriate for the chairs of the other student councils?

Livni: Maybe the other chairs or the CSR know more. I could also ask Roza about it.

→ Livni will ask Roza about the pay of the representatives during the coming year.

14. Other points/questions

Livni: We didn't discuss the attendance during the weekend. Maybe we can do this next week.

15. Closing the meeting

11:53

In the case of absence and/or mandate, please send an e-mail to livni.fsr.fdr@gmail.com.

Action-list

Who?	What?	When?
Johannes	Will share the reel with the Council.	During the next PV
Hollando	Will present a plan for the cups and hoodies.	During the next PV



Zofia	Will reach out to Stefana about the CSR event and ask for calcification on the role of the FSR.	Before the next PV
Len	Will share the timeline of the PPLE reaccreditation.	During the next PV
Livni	Will discuss the attendance of councilmembers.	During the next PV

